Minutes 24 July 2009

NZILA Exec


MINUTES OF NZILA EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD
FRIDAY 24 JULY 2009

Boffa Miskell Offices, Level 9, 190 Willis Street, WELLINGTON
Meeting opened 9.16am

Dennis welcomed everyone to the meeting

1
PRESENT

Present: 
Dennis Scott, Grant Edge, Sally Peake, Chris Bentley, Rory Langbridge, Robin Rawson, Heidi Monks, Hannah Lewthwaite

Minute taker:  Melanie Whittaker

Guests:

Frank Boffa – Education Foundation (guideline documents) & Accreditation Panel
Julia Williams - Associateship Process and Membership Review convenor

Yvonne Weeber - MfE
Shona McCahon – Recording of NZILA Oral History
Michael Hawes and Wellington Branch members socially at the conclusion of the meeting at the Southern Cross Bar

2
APOLOGIES

There were no apologies

3 MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETINGS
It was moved (Dennis/Grant) and carried:

That the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting held on 2 April 2009 be confirmed as a true and correct record.

It was moved (Dennis/Grant) and carried:

That the minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 2 April 2009 be approved as an accurate draft to be posted to website to be formally approved at 2010 AGM.
It was moved (Dennis/Grant) and carried:

That the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting held on 22 May 2009 be confirmed as a true and correct record.

It was moved (Dennis/Grant) and carried:

That the In Committee Minutes 5.1.13 AILA of the Executive Committee meeting held on 22 May 2009 be confirmed as a true and correct record.

It was moved (Dennis/Grant) and carried:

That the In Committee Minutes 5.10.6 Accreditation of the Executive Committee meeting held on 22 May 2009 be confirmed as a true and correct record.

Items arising were dealt with as they came up on the agenda

4
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES:

Other matters arising and action items from the previous meeting minutes were covered during portfolio officers’ reports.

5
OFFICERS’ REPORTS

5.1
PRESIDENT (Dennis Scott)
Verbally reported to the meeting, has been an extremely busy 6 weeks since commencement of Exec term for everyone.
Identify Special Working Groups
RMA – a huge amount of serious work.  This will take a lot of work by dedicated people.
There is a line between intellectual property and submissions, needs to be clarified.
Auckland Governance submission missed by one day for tabling.  Quite serious for local government.  Thanks to Sally for putting the submission together on Institute’s behalf.

Tightness of timeframes often the hindrance to be able to comment on each one.
Need to ask for a registration of interest from those members who may be interested in being part of a panel to prepare submissions on behalf of the Institute.  Depending on level of response will need to look into what policy of engagement is required.  Remuneration etc
Check Constitution & Policy statement re payment of members for doing work for Institute, calling for work and getting paid for it.  Look for any policy and amendment thereto.

Look at existing situation, send resolution by email, implement for engagement of appropriate people for various roles.

Action:  Rory & Grant

Establishment of a Disciplinary Committee ideal to have North and South Island Committees.  Previous committees consisted of Mike Barthlemeh, Renee Davies and Brad Coombs.
Talk to Renee about amending complaint process so that complaints are received directly by Exec and not branch chairs.  Look at changing constitution accordingly.

Action: Grant/Melanie
PI Insurance – Grant to revisit outstanding queries and if satisfied pay respective account of preferred insurer.

Action:  Grant
5.2
HONORARY SECRETARY (Rory Langbridge)
5.2.12
Recording of NZILA Oral History

Recording of NZILA Oral History Report by Shona McCahon received and precirculated.
Rory advised of his discussions with Shona McCahon (recorder of NZILA Oral Histories) who will be giving us formal presentation later today.  Has precirculated a letter to Exec tabled to the meeting.
Shona will be requesting feedback on selection criteria for upcoming interviewees, aware of sensitivity surrounding selection.
There are some significant people with a history via the early days in Ministry of Works and Lands and Survey that are not included.

Early interviews done with elderly people who may pass away before the opportunity was lost to interview them.

Dennis has been in communication with Shona and will do a pre-interview in order to introduce various interviewees.

How are the recordings going to be used?
Need to formalise agreement between Boffa Miskell and ourselves the right to use the transcripts to the early interviews that Boffa Miskell paid for.
What is the best vehicle of ownership of any publication for the future – perhaps the Education Foundation or just the Institute under its own name?  Given that the Ed Foundation is setting itself up as an educational “production” arm then seems to bode that the ownership belongs to Ed Foundation.  The Foundation has the ability to apply for funding whereas the Institute does not have the facility.  An agreement of understanding would have to be entered into accordingly.
Welcome Shona 5.00pm

· Dennis signed the interviewee authority forms that Shona will keep on file.
· Shona tabled paper to meeting.

· Harry Turbot and Jim Beard did not go ahead because a PhD student has done interviews with these gentlemen which material we should be able to use.
· Has a standard set of questions for each interviewee

· She would like feedback on the set of criteria and who to target.

· Could put criteria to members “are there any gaps”? also ask for ideas but make it clear there has to be a selection process and that it is not possible to interview everyone.

· Archiving is important, getting the starting years recorded important
· Shona asked for assistance in knowing what to ask for more landscape design related interviews.
· Current interviews have taken a bit longer than expected, funding based on 8 interviews.

· Grant advised the budget is fixed with no flexibility therefore may result in 7 interviews being completed.
· Looking at output for 2013 audio visual.  Look at approaching communication school as end of year student project which is part of their curriculum to work on a real life project.
· Put some selected bites onto website – this could be done soon.
· Suggestions: 

· Earl Bennett, Di Lucas and Alex Wilson (early people from Ministry of Works) suggestions from CanWest branch

· Also people who have done a lot of shaping of the profession.
· Resolution that we will put an email request out to members for a nomination of an interviewee who “shaped the profession or has witnessed change in the profession and why” people who are articulate and able to record well.  Which would fulfil the selected criteria even add to the criteria.  Ie “Work out what the purpose of the project is” 

Action: Melanie & Shona to work on together

· Send email request with link to a sound bite of a interview to date.

· Biggest change identified to date is the “ implementation of the RMA – this put LA on the map”
· Worth thinking about the next generation.

· National Library rebuilding the library they are keen to have a function to mark the next round of projects.  Congratulations to Shona on this recognition.
5.3
TREASURER (Grant Edge)
Treasurer’s report tabled and precirculated.  Operating account balance may be less at this time than previous years but not a concern at this point in time.
Grant to check with Alan Titchener re IFLA’s subscription invoice for this year.
5.3.1 
Special Funding
Have spent $27,000 to date $56,000 remaining to be spent for 2009 budget.

It appears that Lincoln University (Neil Challenger) may have funding available to put towards research funding.  This needs to be clarified with Neil.  Dennis to talk to Neil about it.

Action: Dennis

Grant to follow thru with Brad what is due to Mike Barthlemeh for his Landscape Charter work
Action: Grant
5.3.6 Food and Beverage

It was moved (Grant/Rory) and Carried:
THAT all actual and reasonable food and beverage expenses incurred whilst attending to executive business are reimburseable.

Action: Melanie for Operational Procedures & Protocol document

5.3.7
Subscriptions

9 have applied for hardship, more than last year.
When we set the budget it will go thru that students get complimentary membership as do G1.  Does not have to be part of the referendum if agreed to by Exec.
Implementation of the Review will give rise to a membership drive.

5.3.8
Conference Finances

Shift Conference allocations have gone to branch and Ed Foundation

$17,800 Queenstown surplus.  Congratulations to the Southern Branch on this wonderful achievement
It was moved (Grant/Rory) and Carried:
THAT 15% of the above profit ($2,677.22) be returned to the organising Branch with thanks from Executive for a job well done.  That this money may be used by the Branch at their discretion.

THAT 10% of the above profit ($1,784.81) be donated to the NZILA Education Foundation Trust.

THAT the remaining $13,386.11 be transferred from the Conference Account to the NZILA operational account..

The current balance on the account is now over $70,000.00.

Grant recommended that $50,000 be transferred to the Operational Account in order to allow for:

It was moved (Dennis/Grant) and Carried:

THAT $20000 to remain as a float for the Wellington Conference committee.

THAT The special projects have been funded to date from the operational account and this top up will mean that the account will have a good balance to fund these projects and keep the investment accounts intact.
Action: Grant to process letters and Cheques.

Grant has advised he has met with the Conference 2010 committee and they are happy with the process that is going to be implemented with respect to administering the 2010 conference finances.

5.3.11
Branch Accounting

Discussion re increasing the branch contribution from $20 (refer Steve Dunn’s email to the 2009 AGM).  Money given to branches is not audited, it is just an income & expense.  They table end of year financial statement (it is a GST exclusive amount).  Need to be aware of any accounting implications of giving a large lump amount.

Need clarification of what the money is being used for.  Often CPD events are free or a small contribution from members is required.

Action: Grant to investigate any implications of increasing payout to branches

Review of the capitation base fee (currently $20 per member) will be considered as part to the 2010 budget. (2009 budget has been set)

Discussion re YP listing
Potential cost of the exec funding full telephone line listing Yellow Page, just the 0800 number and website address.  Discussion ensued on it being valuable to be in the white pages as people look up the phone number in the white pages.

1. YP listing

2. White P listing

3. Bigger promo advert in YP listing “is who you are looking at engaging a qualified LA?”

Look at one generic advert being placed in all books by the Institute and the telephone subsidy to the branch being removed.

Action:  Melanie to get costing of all 3 above
Liaise with Robin & Grant re options (keep subsidy, remove subsidy Institute pay for listing)

Need to look at the common good for the majority of members.

Budget for this year set, committed to payment for this year, the 2010 budget will be set in November and implemented thereafter for 2010.

5.3.12
Signing Authority

Hannah Lewthwaite is now a signatory.  David McKenzie and Grant Edge have been retained as signatories.  Jennifer Dray has been removed.
See also 5.8.4
IFLA Appointments (re Alan Titchener’s nomination as APR VP)

5.3.21
IFLA 2013 World Congress NZILA funding

Grant spoke to opening a World Congress 2013 account to be kept separate from the main NZILA accounts.  Grant will attend to this once he knows who the signatories are going to be.   Grant did not think it necessary that he be on the committee as treasurer, Treasurer to be appointed from within the 2013 committee.

Action: Grant

That online viewing be established for the Institute’s bank accounts.

Action: Grant

See also 5.5.13 : 2013 NZILA/AILA IFLA World Congress - Auckland
5.4
DOCUMENTATION/NZILA RECORDS (Grant Edge)
PI insurance to be finalised

Action: Grant
Back issues of magazines to be checked to ensure the Institute has a complete set (see action item list)

Exec procedures & policy docs to be updated
5.5
CONFERENCE/WORKSHOP (Heidi Monks)
Conference 2010 Report tabled and precirculated.
On 21 July 2009, Renee Davies, Heidi Monks and Melanie Whittaker attended Meetings 2009 to meet contractors and suppliers related to the conference business.
Margaret McKegg & Heidi Monks visited Te Papa the venue for the NZILA Resene Pride of Place Awards dinner and 2010 Conference venue.  Heidi reported it was an excellent and productive meeting with the 2010 conference committee last night.
5.5.13
2013 NZILA/AILA IFLA World Congress – Auckland (Renee Davies, Committee Chair)
1. 2013 IFLA World Congress Proposed Committee Structure and Planning Brief and

2. IFLA Congress and Conference Basic Requirements 2008 tabled by Renee were precirculated.

Let other organisations like NZPI know estimated time frame so aware so can timetable World Congress 2013 in.
Sky City Grant Convention Venue most practical and convenient option for venue.

RECOMMENDATIONS:
1.
Receive the 2013 World Congress Preliminary Issues and Subcommittee Establishment report.

2.
Agree that the NZILA Executive establish a Subcommittee of a maximum of 7 members to undertake preliminary planning for the 2013 World Congress.

3.
Agree that, given her previous involvement in writing the successful bid for the 2013 World Congress, knowledge of IFLA World Congress requirements, existing relationship with AILA and location within Auckland, that Renee Davies be appointed as Chair of the Subcommittee.

4.
Agree  that a registration of interest (as prepared by Renee Davies & edited/endorsed by the conference portfolio Executive Member prior to distribution) be sent to all members requesting for a further five members (plus the nominated contact member from the AILA) to volunteer their time to the subcommittee from 2009 until June 2013.
5.
Agree in principle that the 2013 will be held in late April – early May, subject to further work being undertaken with AILA and liaison with IFLA to ensure the proposed timing is considered appropriate.

6.
Agree to the sub-committee preparing a detailed project plan, including timelines, proposed venues and proposed professional conference organiser (PCO) and preliminary detailed budget for presentation to the Executive Committee meeting for approval in November 2009.

7.
Confirm previous Executive Committee resolutions that a yearly budget of $5,000 is set aside for the World Congress 2013 which is to be transferred into some form of World Congress account to ensure funds for underwriting the conference are adequate and available in the lead up to the World Congress.

8.
Direct the Chair of the Sub-committee to provide a written update report to every meeting of the NZILA Executive Committee.

It was moved (Heidi/Dennis) and Carried:  THAT the above recommendations numbered 1-8 be accepted.
Action: Renee, call for committee members

See also 5.3.21: IFLA 2013 World Congress NZILA funding
5.6
GRADUATE AFFAIRS (Hannah Lewthwaite)
Grant sent grad pack to printer for an additional 500 copies.  When printed to be sent to Melanie for distribution as appropriate.
5.7
EDUCATION (Chris Bentley)

(linked with 5.10 Accreditation)
Nothing to report
5.8
IFLA LIAISON (Alan Titchener, NZILA IFLA Delegate)
5.8.4
IFLA Appointments

Discussion re Alan Titchener being nominated as Vice-President Asia Pacific Region.  Funding approximately $10,000 per year over and above the cost of the current delegate budget.

The Institute congratulates Alan Titchener on his being invited to be a nominee.  The Institute accepts Alan’s nomination as Vice-President Asia Pacific Region acknowledging that it is a great opportunity to advance the status of the Institute on the world Landscape Architecture stage (in light of the Institute hosting the 2013 World Congress and having a seat on the world stage during that upcoming period).  The Committee acknowledges what a superb ambassador, not only for the Institute but for Landscape Architecture generally, Alan is.

It was MOVED (Heidi Monks/Grant Edge) and Carried:
THAT the Institute endorse the nomination of Alan Titchener as Vice-President Asia Pacific Region.

THAT the funds for the position will be addressed in the setting of the 2010 budget.

We would ask that the IFLA Delegate provide the Executive with a summary of the benefits to the Institute of having an NZILA member in that position.  Articulate to us so we can communicate same to members via a press release and Insite.

Action: Grant/Dennis/Melanie
5.9
ASSOCIATESHIP (Sally Peake)
Associateship Applications close 31 August 2009.  John Brenkley chairing panel.
Queries being answered by potential applicants as they come to hand.
5.10 EDUCATION AND ACCREDITATION (Chris Bentley)
· Accreditation Panel succession Melean Absolum has agreed to be on Accreditation Panel
· Unitec and Lincoln annual reports have been received.

· 29 & 30 September Victoria Accreditation Review being conducted
AILA financial arrangements Accreditation Panel is voluntary, but expenses are reimbursed
IFLA’s recommendations all expenses are covered by the tertiary institution

Dennis agreed to talk to Renee what would Unitec’s view be on paying a fee?
Action: Dennis
IFLA accreditation and education policies received.

2nd draft AILA’s education & accreditation policy has been received
1. Chris will review it.
2. Will give copy to Accreditation Panel, Dennis and Julia for review 
3. forward feedback back to AILA.

Action: Chris
Currently tertiary institutes aren’t given feedback from Accreditation Panel on their annual reports. Education Policy overarching policy, Frank Boffa not sure if Accreditation Panel should be commenting back to Institute and we communicate with Institute (check with Chris Bentley if more is to be done this year interacting with tertiary institutes) 
Annual Report should feed into Education Policy.
Panel comments more on Accreditation Policy.

See also 7.9
Cross Accreditation

With respect to entry to NZILA membership via recognition of another qualification

5.11
CPD (Robin Rawson)
CPD goal is to be an ongoing thing, a suggestion is an “ideas” section on the website.  This is where the discussion board should be used on the website.
“Is LA dead” papers may be posted to their website now for use.

Action: Melanie to check
Lincoln Urban ecology workshop – could this be taped and circulated via branches as a CPD project.  Rather than just videoed it could be podcast and open dialogue

Action: Melanie follow up with Lincoln
5.12
BRANCH LIAISON (Robin Rawson)
See CPD.
5.13
COMMUNICATION (Hannah Lewthwaite)
Report tabled and precirculated with draft media strategy report.
Re media release for Dennis.
Concerns:
· Establishing internal policy on what message/messages the NZILA want to go to the media;

· Finding a media communications person who can get the right amount of publicity in the media in a timely manner;

· Finding a media communications person who can get the right sort of messages into the media.

Need to get someone we can work with.

Need someone who has the contacts within media who would get the work published

Get media strategy finalised

Hannah to progress and look for a media person.
Action: Hannah
Have budgeted for 4 or 6 media releases a year.

Dennis met with AGM editor and publisher a positive relationship being built.

Think Landscape Architecture New Zealand magazine balanced and well received.

5.14
WEBSITE (Melanie Whittaker)
Insite – New look was well received.

Check width so it prints within right hand margin (Grant’s chopping off a letter or two of last word on line) also do a printable version – words on in word doc no images or links required.
Action: Melanie
5.15
AWARDS (Heidi Monks)
Report and preliminary budget received and precirculated.

Te Papa foyer venue stunning and would make an ideal venue, venue hire cost $5,000 and not available until 7.00pm
Work on the Call for Entries has commenced slight amendments required and will then go to Members.
Environment Court Evidence being submitted as award entry
Discussion ensued.  Do not think evidence component of the total job could be part of the planning evidence – look for award for planning process.  Stand alone Evidence and its exhibits should not be subject to entry for awards.

If any Evidence is submitted as an award entry it is a requirement that the judges are to note on the citation and it be made clear that any award given is not be used as admissible in court in order to promote the evidence.
Award of Excellence (name to be decided) for projects where there may be a range of scales or integrated multiple scales, where a number of projects or documents are to be read collectively.  A clear demonstration.  A running across all categories.  Award of Excellence that encompasses a number of categories in both planning & design which successfully makes the linkages.
“Recognising the demonstration of a consistency of philosophy, rules etc which completes a vision which started out at the beginning.”
It was moved (Heidi/Sally) and Carried:
1. THAT the Executive Committee endorse the appointment of Margaret McKegg as Awards Administrator.
2. THAT the Executive Committee endorse, for the Call for Entries document, that Environment Court Evidence only be accepted for entry into Awards as part of a package of other documentation.
3. THAT the Executive Committee endorse the formation of a new Award of Excellence, name to be decided, to allow for entries that demonstrate a range of scales from initial strategic planning to site specific implementation.
4. THAT the Executive Committee endorse the keeping of the entry fees for the Awards at the level of 2008.
5. THAT the Executive Committee approve the draft budget.
6. THAT the Executive Committee endorse the judges as named, with allowance made to include those not yet named,
7. THAT the Executive Committee endorse the sending out of a request to Registered members for expressions of interest to judge the Awards in the future.

(Grant felt certain an Awards policy in place regarding the appointment of judges – Melanie to check for document)

Action: Melanie
5.16
REGISTRATION/UPDATE (Rachel de Lambert, Registrar)
There are currently 80 members who have applied for Registration.  Letters and Certificates have been sent.
5.17
ADMINISTRATION/CORRESPONDENCE/MEMBERSHIP (Melanie Whittaker)
5.17.1
Inwards Correspondence

Inwards correspondence was received.

5.17.2
Outwards Correspondence

Outwards correspondence was approved.

5.17.3
Membership

Written report for period May to July 2009 was tabled.  Recent membership applications and resignations were approved.

5.18
ENVIRONMENT & ENVIRONMENTAL LEGISLATION (Rory Langbridge and Sally Peake)
Welcome Yvonne Weeber 4.30pm
Quality Planning Website – there is a landscape guidance note being developed.  This is going to be need to be peer reviewed.  Normally this would be a paid role, editorial type role on the document.  She suggests Hamish at MfE contact Exec.  Yes we have a document presented to the Exec and this would require cross checking to ensure relevant to each other.  Therefore this can be done.

The team Yvonne is working on Phase 1 of RMA changes – report back from Select Committee 18 August the start of the 2nd and 3rd reading of this Bill.   NZPI have delayed their workshops accordingly.

Phase 2 on website a lot of links to the cabinet papers – alignment of other legislation and other areas.  A lot of work being done on infrastructure.  RMA2a, ‘Landscape’ does not exist on the RMA2.
Reviewing the NZS4404   Sally and Greg McBride (UDF) meeting on Monday and then going to contact Yvonne Weeber.
Urban Design NPS assumed into the RMA2 got involved in that.  Hopefully on website soon and will be refined and run some workshops on it.  Working on an Urban Design compendium to link with case studies and tools – ongoing work.
Always interested in articles for newsletter.

Restructure has occurred at MfE,  policy, implementation and corporate.
Yvonne in RMA best practice team, snowed under with RMA1 changes at the moment.

If want changes to go ahead with “landscape” must lobby the Minister.  Paul Reynolds needs to be made aware of this.  Treasury or MED background managers coming in.
5.19 AGM

Will be in April 2010, prior to the Landscape10 : The Power of Landscape Conference
5.20
EDUCATION FOUNDATION (Frank Boffa, Diane Menzies, Jan Woodhouse trustees)
Welcome Frank Boffa of the Education Foundation (12.30pm)
Dennis addressed the meeting referencing discussions that had taken place via email correspondence leading up to the meeting.

Discussion ensued:

· Has the document been interpreted more as a “best practice document” - seems more like “advice notes to the court” rather than a guideline.   Frank advised guideline was prepared for practitioners by practitioners, for LA members of the Institute to use.

· Concern people are misinterpreting what the guidelines are for.  “Need to be clear on what the document is meant to be doing”.

· Grant advised the Institute is looking to have a series of guidelines with accompanying practice notes, “this is how to use this document”, “in what circumstances”.  To be used by members preparing evidence.

Phil Wihongi’s submission on the Guidelines precirculated were discussed.  Dennis advised that the guidelines do address Tangata Whenua issues and that he has spoken with Phil.  Chris advised of discussions he had with Phil last year and the need to have wider understanding of Maori values in the landscape.
It was agreed that Maori values in the landscape should be a separate specialist attachment to the best practice guidelines “how to engage with Tangata Whenua” and not incorporated into the existing document.

The intention is that the Institute produce a palate or series of specialist documents of which the “how to engage with Tangata Whenua” publication could be the first one.

Discussion points:

· Education Foundation see the guidelines as ideal for the Institute to adopt, so can put them out as a document

· should go out with endorsement from the Institute for their credibility.
· Is a critical document, it needs to say in the foreword how it is dealing with time based factors, how deal with future amendments or upgrade of the document.
· It will only have credence in court with professional body behind it.
· Acknowledge that its a dynamic document

· Institute should rewrite it so it fits in with the Institute’s requirements acknowledging the input of the Foundation.

· The Court knows it is in draft and is waiting for it.

· Education Foundation assume Institute keen to adopt and it become a series of documents.

It was agreed that there is a need at the beginning of each guideline document to have the following:

1. Acknowledgement of NZILA Education Foundation’s input

2. prepared by “the NZILA as a professional body”
3. foreword to include time based factors

4. who the document is for
5. what the intention of the document is
It was agreed that immediate work is to include the Institute logo’s and acknowledge the work of Education Foundation and send to the Court as they are asking to see it, put on it “provisional to acceptance of Institute”.  With particular reference to the Visual Simulation Guideline, one judge has said they are keen to say something in the introduction to it.  Frank advised the Education Foundation would hate to lose momentum.
It was MOVED (Dennis/Sally) and Carried:
THAT the Institute take the two guideline documents as tabled by the Education Foundation as approval in principle (subject to NZILA editorial points) and ask the Environment Court how they wish to respond to it.

THAT Frank Boffa write to the new Judge Thompson, advising him that the previous judge (now deceased) was supportive of the guidelines, advise that the Institutes has accepted them in principle and ask for his response on the documents, if the court wishes to respond.
Action: ?

General Discussion ensued re funding, graphic content and cost of printing the documents.  Frank advised that the Education Foundation is not desirous of becoming a producer of educational documents.
5.21
STUDENT AFFAIRS (Hannah Lewthwaite)
Nothing to report
5.22
CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY COUNCIL (Chris Bentley)
Nothing to report

5.23
URBAN DESIGN GROUP (Chris Bentley)
Nothing to report

6.
DOCUMENTATION PRACTICE SUPPORT (Sally Peake)

Practice Support Documentation Report tabled and precirculated.
The Working Group to meet again and finalise Part 1 documents for posting to the website. This is to be treated as a priority.

Action: Grant/Sally

7.
ASSOCIATE PROCESS AND MEMBERSHIP REVIEW (Julia Williams, Convenor)

(Julia Williams not present)
Discussion re CPD points, need to raise the bar, think 30 should be the minimum amount.

Grant confirmed no voting is required from the membership on the increase of CPD points.

Major query being received is ‘what exactly was being voted on via the referendum’?

Discussion re extrapolating out the categories into subgroups, especially if have only 2 expertise areas.
Welcome Julia 1.43pm

Julia spoke to her report.

7.1
Branch Meetings

· Has now visited all branches, holding workshops in each one.

· Anything constitutional (that will change the constitution) then only corporate members can vote

· Problem as Julia sees it, if focus around Registration, Issue of Registered brand problem is pushing people to a system that hasn’t been promoted.  A huge number of people think CPD is only branch events, or that they even have to submit a portfolio for assessment.

· Most registered members think they can get 20 points but would struggle to get 30.  Raise points but not too far.

· Focus around marketing once review is completed.  This change is an opportunity to raise the public profile of the Institute.

· First thing this year is to go to everyone being Registered.  Then go to increase in CPD next step.

· Consider someone non-active between 2-5 years re-enter as an active member via an interview.  

· The whole registration is to maintain currency.

· Institute should engage with students and new graduates more.
· Need to consult IFLA & ALIA policy re “allowing membership through equivalent professional qualification”.   The meeting was split, but consistent policy stood unless a potential member had a LA qualification membership could be not granted.
· Julia do you think that members should get the chance to see whether or not a window of opportunity be opened to allow a non LA graduate to join the membership by sitting the Assoc exam. - Julia referred to her initial recommendation.

· Word “recognised” in recommendation must be changed to “NZILA accredited course”
· Should this recommendation go forward to the referendum?  The meeting agreed No it is not going to be part of the referendum. 
· CPD increase – no this is not a constitutional issue.  Up to Registrar and Exec at their discretion.

· CPD remain at 15 for the 2010 year with explanation and promotion of the CPD scheme with the aim of applying more rigour and raising the points after members have been educated.

Action:  Julia/Chris to advise Rachel
7.4
CPD

Referencing Julia’s recommendations within her Report:

#1.
Leave CPD at 15 for now and promote it and that the recommendation is that at the end the result will be 30CPD points averaged out over the 2 years.

#2
Associate category – what do we do with them?  Have an “interim” not be “gifted” Registered.  Then need an interim and ‘Member’ suggested – Exec not like this option.
Need to be aware of increasing subs looking like a rout by Institute to make more money.  Julia recommend subs come down, or in referendum have “if Associatehip retained, Associate subs are the same as Registered”.
7.3
Registration

Grads will always be Grads.  If a Registered Member ceases to maintain their CPD they become non-active along with other Associate members who are also non-active through choice.
The term ‘Non-active’ was not liked.  “Associate” is tainted and has to be removed

Non-Registered – very liked and accepted instead of “non-active’.  If you are not registered you are un-registered.
Affiliate is already used so cannot be used for another term.
Look at appropriate designations:  eg:  RegisteredNZILA (Fellow) etc (see also Exec.05.2009)

7.9
Cross Accreditation

Chris has read the AILA and IFLA education charter none of them talk about opportunities of gaining entry to membership except via accredited entry.  If anything IFLA are raising the bar.

Chris read from the IFLA Guidance Document for Recognition or Accreditation (Professional Education Programmes in Landscape Architecture, as approved by IFLA World Council 28 June 2008) and IFLA Charter for Landscape Architecture Education dated 15 August 2005 wherein the requirement for formal qualification is noted “...elevated, and validation of formal qualification...”.  Therefore these IFLA policies re-enforce that a qualification has to be accredited in order for an applicant to be accepted as member of an IFLA Member Association.
It was moved (Chris/Dennis) and Carried:

THAT the Exec reviewed the IFLA Education and Accreditation guidelines and it was clearly stated that IFLA policies re-enforce that a qualification has to be accredited in order for an applicant to be accepted as member of an IFLA Member Association.
Therefore entry to NZILA membership remains via a recognised NZILA accredited course as per clause 6.1 of NZILA Landscape Architecture Education Policy 2004
“6.1
Academic qualifications


The NZILA require all intending corporate members to possess an acceptable academic qualification  in the profession of landscape architecture.  An acceptable academic qualification  is a first professional qualification gained through an accredited programme in landscape architecture within a recognised tertiary institution.”
7.10
Referendum Voting Rights

It was moved (Grant/Rory) and Carried:
THAT the referendum will allow for the following voting rights

· Anything that will change Constitution – only Registered, Assoc, Fellow and Life members can vote 

· Anything that changes the Associateship Process – Grads and Registered, Assoc, Fellow & Life members can vote

After Referendum we then go into Phase 3 on the assumption that the motion to accept the referendum will be accepted at the 2010 AGM.
Maintain closing date of 1 Sept for Referendum.
Have a numbered referendum paper to avoid duplication.
Melanie and Julia to work together on referendum papers.  Allow for a 3 week vote time.
Grant does not think necessary now to mention subs rates for implementation of review.  Julia said about perception and a lot of members think it would be helpful to have some mention to avoid a negative perception of the Membership process.
Action: Melanie/Julia

8.
GENERAL BUSINESS
There was no general business.
9
NEXT MEETING

Tuesday 17 November 2009 at Lincoln prior to the Urban Ecology Workshop and Lincolns 40th Celebrations, venue and time to be confirmed

Meeting closed at  5.52pm pm
Certified as a true and accurate record.

President ...............................................................................
Date ...............................................
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